
Bullying, Intimidation, Harassment Incidents 

Reporting Obligations 

In accordance with Board Policy 5517, if after investigation, acts of harassment, 
intimidation, or bullying by a specific student are verified, the principal shall notify, in 
writing the custodial parent/guardian of the perpetrator of that finding. If disciplinary 
consequences are imposed against such student, a description of such discipline shall 
be included in the notification. 

If after investigation, acts of bullying against a specific student are verified, the Principal 
shall notify in writing the custodial parent/guardian of the victim of such finding. In 
providing such notification, care shall be taken to respect the statutory privacy rights of 
the perpetrator of such harassment, intimidation, or bullying. 

Semiannually, the Superintendent shall provide the Board President a written summary 
of all reported incidents of harassment, intimidation, or bullying and post the summary 
on the District website. 

Below are the reported incidents: 

June 2022 

James A. Garfield High School 0 
James A. Garfield Middle School 0 

James A. Garfield Elementary School 1 
 


